
Terms of Reference 0004(0719) 

 
Nature of Review Proposal  
To evaluate what changes to the Network Code are necessary to facilitate the sale of gas 
distribution networks (DNs).  This shall include consideration of the transfer of obligations to 
short-form codes and the Uniform Network Code (UNC) and identification of which rules 
currently defined in the Network Code need to be removed from that document. 
 
Scope 
The focus of the review group is essentially to develop amendments that properly set out the 
orderly demise of the Network Code.  The object is to ensure business continuity irrespective of 
network ownership thereby minimising the impact on shippers and in turn customers.  Clearly to 
do this the group will need to work closely with Ofgem with respect to development of the new 
transmission licensing arrangements, and Transco with respect to the development of the UNC 
and short-form codes.  Proposed changes to the Network Code will need to be developed 
simultaneously with these developments.  Specific work shall include: 
 
• Identifying technical changes/generic changes to migrate the Network Code to the UNC. 
• Identify sections of the Network Code that it is necessary to change to reflect the existence of 

Network Operators.  
• Propose and develop business rules to accommodate the above. 
• Identify the most effective contractual means for running-off/terminating the Network Code 
• Develop and draft a Network Code transition document. 
 
Output 
As considered necessary, draft modifications setting out: 
 
• Rules to be removed the the Network Code 
• Rules to facilitate the run-off of the Network Code, e.g. transportation and energy imbalance, 

billing, credit and settlement, and completion of SPA transactions commenced prior to 
transfer of ownership to the new distribution network owners. 

• Rules to ensure during the period where the Network Code co-exists with short-form codes 
and the UNC, rights and obligations across those documents and/or the transmission licences 
do not conflict. 

 
Terms of Reference 
Initially the review group’s business would be managed concurrently with Transco’s UNC 
Development forum.  This is because whatever rules are to be included in the UNC are likely to 
provide the basis on which rules will cease to be included in the Network Code.  Equally 
decisions on the form of the Network Code run-off arrangements are likely to dictate whether 
some rules need to be included in the UNC.  Once the UNC Development Forum ceases to meet, 
the work of the DN Sales Review Group would continue to focus on finalising definition of 
appropriate draft modification proposals. 
 
Timetable 
4 months 
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